ASCC Natural and Mathematical Sciences Subcommittee
Unapproved Minutes
Wednesday, February 19th, 2025						     12:30PM – 2:00PM
CarmenZoom

Attendees: Barker, Carlson, Cole, Dinan, Hadad, Hilty, Lee, Vankeerbergen

1) Approval of 01/22/2025 Minutes
· Barker, Carlson, unanimously approved 
2) Microbiology 5130 (new course) (Return)
· The Subcommittee appreciates the added note regarding software requirements within the course syllabus. They note that the instructor states that “…arithmetic and analysis can be done with pen and paper” (syllabus page 2-3). They kindly note to the instructor that students will likely not choose this option and that they will opt for a digital software program instead. They recommend that the instructor keep in mind that, especially regarding graduate students who may not have taken a statistical course previously, students will come in with different background knowledge related to software programs. Therefore, the instructor should ensure that all students have adequate opportunities for success within the course, regardless of their backgrounds. 
· Barker, Carlson, unanimously approved with one recommendation (in italics above) 

